Minutes for the Wakulla Soil and Water Conservation District Meeting held March 14, 2024, at the Wakulla County Extension Offices, 84 Cedar Avenue, Crawfordville, Fl 32327
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Dusty Leimbach at 5:00 pm.  Other members present were Dallas Marshall, David Shepard, and Cal Jamison.  Kellie Keys attended by computer.
Guests Present were Mike Keys, Kellie’s husband to assist with computer and members of an auditing team from Mauldin and Jenkins, a CPA firm (mjcpa.com) represented by Graham Sweeney.
The agenda was approved.  Moved by David, 2nd by Dallas.  Unanimous.
The February 8, 2020, meeting minutes were approved.  Moved by David, 2nd by Dallas.  Unanimous.
The Treasurer reported that the Prime Meridian Bank balance was $5,526.84.
Graham Sweeney and team spoke on the upcoming review of our District’s files. Recommendations will be made after a review of our files. There were follow up questions at the end of the meeting. All WSWCD computer files were uploaded to their computer.
Old Business:
The required ethics training for all elected officials was discussed.  The training course is being offered by the AFCD for a fee of $49 per official. We feel that this training should be offered by the state at no charge.
Website update:  Kellie will pursue bringing our website up to date with AFCD.
Kellie reported that the window for involving the Wakulla County schools in the annual poster contest had passed for this school year has passed. 
Kellie was appointed outreach coordinator.  Moved by Cal, 2nd by David.  Unanimous.
New Business:
The annual AFCD meeting will be held May 30, 2024, 8:30-1:30 CST, 2741 Pennsylvania Ave, Marianna, Fl 32448.  
 The Florida License Plate Grant for research, restoration and education was announced. The Wakulla Springs Alliance may be interested in this also. 
The letter from Katrina Acree, AFCD, requesting minutes from a District 2024 meeting with all five members present was discussed.  Cal will send her the minutes when that meeting occurs.
Cal gave the Springs Update report:  The water visibility continues to remain in the 20’ range with a green cast.  Cal is assisting the Woodville Karst Plain exploration dive team as it continues to search for access to the cave system between Wakulla Spring and Spring Creek. Cal attended the Wakulla State Forest Liaison meeting at their headquarters.  Burn plans, trails and recent acquisitions were discussed. The Wakulla Springs Basin BMAP meeting will be held March 9, 2024.  
The meeting was adjourned at 6pm. Moved by Dallas, 2nd by David. Unanimous

